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Councillor Huw Thomas, 
Leader
Cardiff Council, 
County Hall,
Cardiff
CF10 4UW

Dear Councillor Thomas,

Policy Review & Performance Scrutiny Committee:  17 January 2018

On behalf of the Members thank you for attending the above Committee, particularly 

in light of your other diary commitments.  We appreciate your ongoing early 

engagement with us at this drafting stage of the Corporate Plan 2018-21, and the 

opportunity specifically to comment on the draft objectives.

Firstly, I wish to confirm that this Committee’s Performance Panel looks forward to 

the informal session you have offered on target setting, to take place on Wednesday 

31 January at 11.30am in the Scrutiny Chairs Room 263c, County Hall.  This 

session, together with the observations of last week’s meeting, marks a significant 

step forward in facilitating scrutiny impact on the Council’s strategic planning 

processes. 

Members welcomed the Corporate Plan 2018-21 as a useful document. We 

acknowledge that you have sought to embed the Capital Ambition Delivery 

Programme within the Plan, and sought alignment with the Public Service Board’s 

Well-being Plan. Captured below are the committee’s agreed comments and 

observations in respect of the draft – no status document, as at 17 January 2018.

The Committee considers that the Plan underplays the role Economic Development 

plays in achieving the objective ‘A Capital City that works for Wales’. We feel there 

are significant and visible projects and initiatives, such as those linked to the City 

Deal that should be listed as actions the Council will take to make progress. Similarly, 

performance measures (KPI’s) for this objective are noticeably light compared with 

KPI’s identified to measure other objectives. Members suggest that you consider 
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KPI’s such as the number of new jobs generated, and the number of new businesses 

launched. We understand it can be difficult for the Council in its enabling role to 

develop KPI’s for Economic Development over which it does not have complete 

control, but note that the Council’s ‘ambition’ needs some quantification. 

During the scrutiny, Members made specific references to the following steps/ 

actions: 

Cardiff is a great place to grow up

 Page 3 - We consider the line ‘Strengthen the management of the existing 

education estate’ would align more effectively under Page 20 – Assets and 

Property: modernising & integrating our Public Services.

 Page 3 - We consider the Council should be involved in activities to prevent 

young people reoffending. We therefore suggest that one useful performance 

measure under the support vulnerable young people section would be the 

percentage of youth re-offenders. 

Cardiff is a great place to grow older

 Page 5 - Members consider the actions for this objective focus on remaining 

and promoting independence; however, the performance measures reflect 

satisfaction with care and support, rather than adults feeling more able to live 

independently with the care and support they receive.

Cardiff has safe, confident and empowered communities

 Page 9 -. Members consider this objective focuses on children and adults 

being protected from risk of harm and abuse, whilst the performance 

measures generally show outputs regarding training delivery, rather than 

measuring the desired impact resulting from the training. We would like to see 

more measures that reflect the steps/actions closely in this section, particularly 

measures for the action ‘effective citizen engagement activity, giving people a 

voice in shaping Council services’.

A capital city that works for Wales

 Page 13 - Develop a Live Music Strategy – We would like to know how this 

would be measured. 
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 Page 13 - The Committee considers that under this Well-being Objective there 

should be a reference to the quality of urban architectural design.

Cardiff’s population growth is managed in a resilient way

 Page 16 - The Committee is of the view that it would be sensible for the Plan 

to factor in known and predicted population growth in relation to the delivery of 

some key services, such as waste management. We are seeking clarity on the 

future of alternative delivery models in areas such as waste management.

 Page 16 - Develop a City Food Strategy – we consider there needs to be 

clarification that this line relates to street food events and sustainable food 

initiatives, as you explained at the meeting.

 Page 18 - In the waste management performance measures there is no 

reference to improved productivity targets.

Modernising and integrating our public services

 Page 20 - The Committee recommends the inclusion of improving the 

contribution from income earning streams, and measuring the outcomes from 

partnership working.

 Page 20 - The Committee considers that under this objective the step to ‘Get 

people and communities more involved in decisions’ needs to be given clear 

performance measures. 

 

Once again, on behalf of the Committee, please pass my sincere thanks to all who 

attended PRAP Scrutiny Committee for the consideration of the draft Corporate Plan. 

We look forward to your response, to our target setting session on 31 January, and to 

final pre-decision of the Plan on 14 February 2018 at 2pm, when you will be first on 

the agenda.

 Yours sincerely,

COUNCILLOR DAVID WALKER
CHAIR, POLICY REVIEW AND PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
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cc     Members of the Policy Review & Performance Scrutiny Committee
         Paul Orders, Chief Executive 

Christine Salter, Corporate Director Resources
Joseph Reay, Head of Performance & Partnerships
Dylan Owen, Head of Cabinet Office
Debi Said, Cabinet Support Officer
Joanne Watkins, Cabinet Office Manager


